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Board Action on Comprehensive Boundary Plan 
August 12, 2014 
 
 
Option A – Voluntary Transportation from Racially Concentrated Schools to Howell and Sewell 
APPROVED.  Moved: Juárez; Seconded: Foster. Passed 3-2 (Roll Call Vote).  Mr. Hicks and Dr. 
Stegeman voted no. 
  
Option B – Add a Dual Language Program to Manzo  NOT RECOMMENDED.  NO ACTION TAKEN. 
  
Option C – Roskruge K-8 shared Attendance Area with Mansfeld  APPROVED.  Moved: Foster; 
Seconded: Stegeman.  Passed Unanimously (Voice Vote). 
  
Option D – Re-open Fort Lowell/Townsend and Move Dodge Program APPROVED.  Moved: Juárez; 
Seconded: Stegeman.  Passed  Unanimously (Voice Vote). 
  
Option E – Santa Rita and Cholla High Schools as Early Middle Colleges  APPROVED TO CONTINUE 
RESEARCH AND EXPLORATION WITH COMMUNITY PARTNERS.  Moved: Hicks; Seconded: 
Foster.  Passed Unanimously (Voice Vote). 
  
Option F – Transportation Options serving Santa Rita, Palo Verde, Cholla and Pueblo High Schools 
APPROVED PENDING MORE INFORMATION ON IMPLEMENTATION.  Moved: Grijalva; Seconded: 
Stegeman.  Passed Unanimously (Voice Vote). 



Unitary Status Plan Summit – October 1 & 2, 2014 
 
The Comprehensive Boundary Plan was discussed and the Special Master recommended the 
transportation options to be nulled and to move forward with the Dodge option. Dr. Sanchez 
indicated that the district is in the process of finalizing the estimated cost for full transition. 

 
 
Special Master Draft R&R – October 19, 2014 
 
Many people worked long hours to explore numerous options for boundary change. That their 
labors resulted in a plan that has, with the exception of the Dodge Middle School proposal, 
little promise of bringing about significant integration and would result in substantial 
economic costs and risks of losing additional students from TUSD is testimony not to the 
inadequacy of their efforts but to the difficulties of the task. 
 
I recommend that the Court reject the Comprehensive Boundary Plan with the exception of 
that provision which calls for moving Dodge middle school to a site already owned by the 
District that will permit an estimated 230 additional students to attend an integrated 
school high quality.   The other options adopted by the Governing Board could be pursued     
in the absence of  boundary changes. Including them in a Comprehensive Boundary Plan is 
inappropriate on its face and is likely to confuse families and introduce incentives for families 
to move their children to non-TUSD schools. 



Email from Dr. Sanchez to Special Master – October 29, 2014 



Special Master’s Response – October 30, 2014 



Special Master’s Response – November 1, 2014 


